

A PEACE UNION

Address all correspondence to: The General Secretary, Queensland Teachers' Union, P.O. Box 310, Spring Hill, Q. 4004.

495-499 Boundary Street, Spring Hill, Queensland, Australia.

Phone: (07) 831 3516 Fax: (07) 832 3644. Telegraphic Code Address: QUTUN - Brisbane.

APR 1990

Office of the Director-General Dept. of Family Services and Aboriginal and Islander Affairs

In Reply Please Quote:

SR:SG

P/F 247972

20 April 1990

Ms R L Matchett Acting Director-General Department of Family Services and Aboriginal and Islander Affairs GPO Box 806 BRISBANE 4001

3 (e) **QCPCI**

Date:

Exhibit number: __

Dear Ms Matchett

Outcomes - investigation of complaints by certain staff members at John Oxley Youth Centre: vide your letter 19.3.90

The Union views with concern the lack of specific response from your Department to our request of February 27 for access by to all material received by or emergent from the 'Heiner enquiry'. relating to

This concern has been exacerbated by recent newspaper reports and statements by the Minister for Family Services and Aboriginal and Islander Affairs that all documents relating to the enquiry have been destroyed.

In consideration of 'our member's rights under the Public Service Management and Employment Act, I ask again for your urgent response to our original request, so that the Union can assess if any further action will be necessary.

We still await your response on this important matter.

Yours sincerely.

Steve Knudsen

Acting General Secretary